Minutes

Park & Recreation Meeting 

Wednesday, February 23, 2011
At Spring Green Village Office
1. Nelson called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.  Committee members present: Vern Liegel, LuEtta Miller and Mark Nelson. Others present:  Wendy Crary, Allan Peckham, Greg Wipperfurth, and Dawn Eno.
2. Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.

3. Review and approve agenda.  Motion by Liegel, second by Miller to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.

4. Motion by Miller, second by Liegel to approve minutes from the February 9, 2011 Park & Recreation Committee Meeting.  Motion passed with all in favor.
5. Discussion and possible action regarding promotional ideas for the Municipal Golf Course.  Nelson started by saying, “One of the ideas we discussed previously was possibly running a package in conjunction with the hotels.” Nelson requested that the Chamber of Commerce place a hyperlink for the Municipal Golf Course on the Chambers website. Nelson commented that there is huge write up on the web for Swing Valley. The committee discussed asking local restaurants and hotels to add a web link for the golf course on their websites. Nelson stated, “Maybe Dawn can reach out to the hotels and bed & breakfast business”. Eno commented that the website should also include golf league times so people are aware of them. The committee also discussed having promotional coupons for local business on the golf course scorecards. Nelson said, “The other thing to focus on is reducing expenses, are there any areas that can be reduced?” Peckham responded, “I think we are as low as we can get for expenses”. Liegel mentioned having the golf course equipment repaired under the Village because there might be some savings. Miller informed Peckham of the possibility of an intern for the golf course for little to no cost. Miller gave Peckham contact information for the Golf Course Management program offered at Southwest Technical College. Peckham said, “The place we need to find a way to reduce expenses is equipment maintenance”. Peckham continued by saying, “I had an idea to get rid of the fairway mower and go back to a more uniform level of grass, I proposed this to the golf club and they weren’t interested”. Nelson stated, “Let's focus on promotional efforts and look into the possibility of interns”. Nelson continued by saying, “Rather than rush, why don’t we schedule another meeting with the Golf Club and Chamber for March 23, 2011 and report back on the promotional efforts and intern idea”. No formal action was taken regarding this item.
6. Discussion and possible action regarding hiring process for Municipal Pool & Recreation Program. Nelson started by saying, “I did have a conversation with the Chamber of Commerce regarding the pool and possibly adding a link to the Village website”. “I looked at interns as well but all interns require a supervisor”. Nelson suggested maybe an intern for the Recreation Program and then a lead manager to oversee the Pool and Recreation Program. Nelson inquired with the committee about revisiting the municipal pool hours. The consensus of the committee is to contact those in charge of the swim team regarding the pool hours and revisit at another meeting on March 9, 2011. No formal action was taken regarding this item.

7. General Public Comment.  There was no general public comment at this time.
8. Adjournment.  Motion by Liegel, second by Miller to adjourn at 6:56 p.m.  Motion passed with all in favor.
